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Hi Everyone,  
 

Welcome Back to Term Four! 
 

Term 4 is important for every Victorian student, and our teachers will strive to deliver high-quality learning 
for everyone. Term 4 is making sure that every student is supported in their wellbeing, learning and 
transition needs. 
 

This term, we are very excited about our students returning to full-time on-site schooling! 
 

Staged Return of Students 
 

From Monday 18th October Foundation students will return three days a week, Monday through to 
Wednesday, Year 1 and 2 students will attend on Thursday and Friday, two days a week.  
 

From Tuesday 26th October all school students will return at least part-time: On this date, arrangements 
for Foundation students and Year 1 and 2 students will continue; Year 3 to 4 will attend on Tuesday and 
Wednesday; Year 5 and 6 will attend on Thursday and Friday. 

Please note, we will continue to provide remote and flexible learning for year levels not scheduled for 
onsite learning. 

Please be assured we will be focused on these key priorities in Term 4: 
 

Mental Health and Wellbeing  
Our highest priority will be the wellbeing, particularly the mental health, of every student and member of 
staff. This means effectively mobilising all available resources to support our most vulnerable students 
and enabling staff to access the relevant support services. 
 

Learning and Excellence 
Some of our students have thrived in the remote and flexible learning environment, others have 
maintained their learning progress, and some have fallen behind, despite their best efforts and those of 
their families and teachers. Our priority will be supporting both those who need to catch up and those who 
have progressed to continue to extend their learning. 
 

Transitions  
We will make every effort to ensure successful transitions for children moving from kindergarten into 
Foundation and the Year 6 students moving into Year 7. 
 

Ventilation  
All schools are required to increase fresh air flow into indoor spaces (including shared spaces, staff areas 
and thoroughfares) whenever possible. While we wait on the delivery of air purifiers, l have conducted an 
inspection of all windows and doors to ensure ventilation can occur in all learning spaces.  
 
 



   

 

 PLANNING- 2022 
As mentioned in previous newsletters, it is now extremely important that parents with children due to start 
Foundation in 2022 enrol their child as soon as possible as it is important that we have these numbers  
locked in, to enable us to organise our staffing needs, grade structures and numbers, along with budgetary  
requirements for 2022.  If your child/children won’t be attending Gladstone Views Primary School next year,  
it’s important you let us know by contacting the office on 9338 6083. 
 

Camps 
At this stage, we are still planning for the Years 5 & 6 Portsea Camp and the Years 3 & 4 Arrabri Lodge 
Camp to still go ahead. If you would like your child/ren to participate on the camps, please make sure you 
pay the deposit as soon as possible. This will allow us to finalise the camp numbers. Please note: if the 
camps do not take place, parents will receive a full refund.   
 

I hope everyone has a relaxing weekend! 

Belinda Karlsson 
Acting Principal 
 

School Diary Dates 2021 
 
 

 

Staged Return of Students 
Monday 18th October- Foundation 
Tuesday 19th October-Foundation  
Wednesday 20th October-Foundation 
Thursday 21st October-Year 1/2  
Friday 22nd October-Year 1/2 
 
Monday 25th October- Foundation 
Tuesday 26th October-Foundation and Year 3/4  
Wednesday 27th October-Foundation and Year 3/4 
Thursday 28th October-Year 1/2 and Year 5/6 
Friday 29th October-Year 1/2 and Year 5/6 
 
Monday 1st November- Curriculum Day (no students at school) 
Tuesday 2nd November- Melbourne Cup Day (no students at school) 
Wednesday 3rd November-Foundation and Year 3/4 
Thursday 4th November- Year 1/2 and Year 5/6 
Friday 5th November-ALL STUDENTS RETURN BACK TO SCHOOL 
 
School Camps 
Portsea Camp, Portsea- Years 5 & 6- Monday 8th November to Thursday 11th November 2021  
Arrabri Lodge, Warburton- Year 3 & 4 Monday 15th November to Wednesday 17th November 2021  
 
 
 



Fabulous FNJ! 
FNJ worked incredibly hard in Term 3 during Remote Learning! 
We showed a positive mindset in challenging times, learnt that 
mistakes help us learn, demonstrated resilience, passion and a 

love of learning and play! 
Well Done FNJ students, parents and carers! You should feel so proud. 

Miss Jovic absolutely is! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
The last week of Term 3 was an exciting one for Italian! Signora Marcucci held a school wide Italian competition to see who could 
design the most creative Italian flag using materials from home. Extra points were given to students who wrote the colours of the 
flag in Italian (verde, bianco and rosso) or wrote the meaning of the colours (speranza, fede and carità) which means hope, faith 
and charity. It was too tricky to choose just one student from each year level, so two were chosen plus a family prize! 
Congratulations to all who submitted an entry and to those who won. Here are the winners. Auguri!!! 
 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Italian Flag Whole School Competition! 

Phoebe FBM 

Eric 1/2B 

Sienna FNJ 

Josh 2CC 

Andrew 
1MR 

Roman 4KV 

Olivia 2SS 

Charli 3JT 
Holly FBM 

Rocco 3JT 

Sariyah 4TC Matthew 5CN 

Zoe 5AC 

Karmen 6KB 

Ainslie 3JT 

FAMILY PRIZE!!!!! 



 

Check out some of the other amazing creations by our students! 

Italian Flag Whole School Competition! 



                                                           

 
  

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 

 
 

 

 

SPRING 
HOLIDAY 
ART- 
NATURE 
BIRDS  

 
 CHELSEA ERIC 

 

 

EVA 

FEYZA 

AINSLIE 

AMELIA 

RILEY 



Get Protected. Get Vaccinated.

COVID-19 Vaccination Sites 

> Interpreters available onsite
> Bring your ID

> Non-Medicare card 
holders accepted

Lalor, Meadow Heights,
Roxburgh Park & Oak Park

Oak Park Basketball Stadium  
Tues 5th Oct - Thurs 7th Oct
Location: 9 Hillcrest Road, Oak Park Time: Tues 11:00am – 7:00pm, 
Wed 6th & Thurs 7th Oct from 10:30am to 6:00pm
Walk-up only

French Street Hall
Thurs 7th Oct – Sun 10th Oct
Location: 47A French St, Lalor Time: 9:30am to 5:00pm
Arabic and Macedonian interpreters onsite
Walk-up only

Roxburgh College
From: Sat 9th Oct – Sun 10th Oct
Location: 60 – 70 Donald Cameron Drive, Roxburgh Park
Time: Sat 9th Oct from 10:30am – 6:00pm, 
Sun 10th Oct from 10:30am – 6:00pm
Walk-up or book ahead
To book call 1300 DPV VAX (1300 378 829) or 
Coronavirus Hotline on 1800 675 398. For an interpreter, press 0.

Meadow Heights
Mon 11th Oct – Thurs 14th Oct
Location: 15 – 29 Buchan St, Meadow Heights Time: 10:30am – 6:00pm 
Turkish, Assyrian, Chaldean & Arabic interpreters onsite
Walk-up only

AstraZeneca and Pfizer available at all sites.
www.dpvhealth.org.au

For more information call

1300 DPV VAX
or dial 1300 378 829

For translated information on 
the COVID-19 Vaccine, scan 

the QR code below.


